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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 2
       DATE: March 20, 2003

BRIEFING: 2002-0575
       PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT:  A MOTION confirming the Executive’s appointment of Jacqueline V. MacLean as Director, King County Department of Community & Human Services
SUMMARY:  The Executive is requesting confirmation of the appointment of Jackie MacLean as the Director of the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS).  Ms. MacLean has worked for King County and the department since 1994.  She began her work here in the Mental Health Division as the lead planner for implementation of the mental health managed care program.  She progressed in 1996 to the position of Assistant Division Manager and in 2001 became the Manager of the combined Mental Health, Chemical Abuse and Dependency Services Division (MHCADS).  Her first task as manager was to implement state-mandated budget reductions which she accomplished with a collaborative approach that minimized controversy and disruption.  Last July, she was appointed Acting DCHS Director just in time to help manage county reductions in human services.
Ms. MacLean is from New Zealand.  She has a Bachelor of Arts degree from Victoria University and a postgraduate diploma in Business Studies from Massey University in New Zealand.  In her home county, Ms. MacLean worked as a Community Health Services Manager, implementing health care reforms that included integration of mental health with general health services.  She lives in Seattle with her husband and two young children.

The Department of Community and Human Services has budget of $212 million, about 400 employees and contracts with a large number of non-profit agencies.  The department is responsible for managing the state-mandated and funded Mental Health, Substance Abuse and Developmental Disabilities programs, the federal Housing and Community Development programs, the Veteran’s Program and county funded programs such as Domestic Violence, Youth and Family Services and Senior Centers.  

ATTENDING:

Calvin Hoggard, Chief of Staff, King County Executive Office
Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services
ATTACHMENTS:

· Executive Transmittal Letter
· Proposed Motion 2002-0575
· Confirmation Packet
